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Question: 
Has the Department undertaken any formal training in relation to FOI or contracted any 
service providers to provide advice in relation to FOI matters? 
 
Answer: 
From the start of 2015 to the end of October 2015, six staff have attended formal training in 
relation to FOI provided by the Australian Government Solicitor on eight occasions. FOI staff 
have also attended the FOI Practitioners Forums hosted by the Australian Government 
Solicitor. 
 
The Department has engaged contracted service providers to provide legal advice in relation 
to FOI matters (see answers below for more information). 
 
Question: 
If so, can an itemised list of associated costs please be provided?  Can a list of the Contract 
Notice numbers for any relevant contracts published on Austender please be provided? 
 
Answer: 
In relation to FOI training in 2015, the associated costs to end of October 2015 are: 
 

Introduction to FOI $920.00 
Introduction to FOI $920.00 
FOI exemptions $920.00 
FOI & Privacy Forum (1/2 day) $350.00 
FOI & Privacy Forum (full day) $675.00 
FOI & Privacy Forum (full day) $675.00 
Introduction to FOI $920.00 
FOI next steps $920.00 
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In 2015, the Department engaged the Australian Government Solicitor for legal advice and to 
appeal two FOI decisions by the Australian Information Commissioner and the 
Administrative Appeals Tribunal. Relevant Contract Notice numbers are CN3280740 and 
CN3304789 
 
For these two matters, $15,994.58 was spent on seeking advice on prospects to appeal 
$54,633.04 was spent on conducting the appeals.  
 
Question: 
How much has the Department spent on external lawyers in relation to FOI matters in 2015?  
Can a list of relevant matters and itemised costs please be provided?  Can a list of the 
Contract Notice numbers for any relevant contracts published on Austender please be 
provided? 
 
Answer: 
See answer above.   
 
Question:  
Has the Department issued any written apologies to FOI applicants since 1 January 2014?  If 
so can a copy of any apology letters please be provided, with personal identifiers of the 
applicant redacted in the interests of personal privacy? 
 
Answer: 
Based on an examination of the Department’s FOI decisions since 1 January 2014, the 
department has apologised or expressed regret on 12 occasions to FOI applicants.  
 
Extracts of the relevant 12 decisions are attached (with redactions to maintain the privacy of 
applicants). 
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